

In Deed And Truth Ministries

September 2010

New Lab for Sudan Clinic!



George joined our team in Sudan this month. He is a laboratory technician from Kenya and loves the Lord. We are excited for this new service we can offer to the patients in our clinic in Tonj. It will eliminate a lot of guess work and provide accurate diagnosis saving both money and lives. Suzy is doing a sponsored slim to lose weight and raise money to help with the start up expenses and first year running costs of the lab. To help with this, check out Suzy's blog and sponsor her www.slimmersuzy.blogspot.com. Medair, an emergency relief organization that immunized against meningitis during the 2007 crisis, also donated start-up costs for the lab. Please pray for wisdom and provision as we work out the logistics of running such a program in a remote area like Tonj. Some of the tests we are providing will help us treat malaria, intestinal parasites etc.

Water for Maloney Village!

Without water a community cannot survive and the village we have been having medical outreaches in, was in desperate need of a bore hole. Kingdom Assignment Sudan (KAS), who we have partnered with in reaching this remote community called Maloney, has committed to providing basic needs of education, water, medical services and spiritual nourishment. Our ministry has agreed to be the hands and feet in the field for KAS to help provide for these needs. In August, Eric Green, founder of Project H2O International, flew to Sudan to assist us in putting in a borehole in Maloney. Eric has been working in Sudan for 11 years and has assisted us with many water projects during that time. We are happy to report the borehole was a success and people are enjoying easy access to safe drinking water.



We are blessed by both of these ministries, to find out more information on them please visit their websites www.kingdomassignmentsudan.org.au and www.projecth2ointernational.org.

Sabet in USA!



Sabet will be visiting USA in October for our 3rd annual Prayer Walkathon fundraiser to be held on October 23rd. If you live in Southern CA, he would love to see you! Please pray about helping him raise the funds needed to purchase an ambulance and for the increasing costs of a growing ministry. You can do this by getting involved in the walk, hosting a fundraising dinner, or dessert and fellowship, having him share at your church, home or small group.

For more information and registration for the walk, go to our website <u>www.indeedandtruth.org</u>. To schedule Sabet to share please email Suzy or call (760) 707-7367. He will be in San Diego from October 1st to November 7th and will have need of accommodation and a car while there, if you can help with either of these, please let us know as soon as possible.

"Happy is he who has the God of Jacob for his help, whose hope is in the Lord His God." Psalm 146:5

Praise and Prayer!

- Praise the Lord for providing Joshua Griffin to come alongside Sabet in teaching the pastors until January 2011.
- Praise for Mike and Amy Yordt who have arrived to serve together with us full-time. Pray for Mike as he oversees the running of the compound and outreaches, freeing Sabet to focus on the pastor training. Pray for Amy as she continues to serve as the ministry bookkeeper, adding the Africa accounting to her workload. She will also administrate the medical clinic, assisting in the pharmacy, medical ordering and daily operation.
- Praise for Rachel Callaghan, who arrived with the Yordt's and will serve in the medical clinic for three months.

Praising Jesus,

Sabet, Suzy, Hannah, Jed and Agum Kuj